March Board Meeting – March 8, 2021

Attending: Ed Cubanski, Corbin Olsen, Jason Tenner, Dawn McCarthy, Adam Costello, Keirsten Owen, Kyle Quinn, Tina Lindheimer, Brandon Querbes, Jacqueline Miller, Rob Blunt, Adele DeCrescenzo, Steve Lapp, Richie Snyder, Alex Ballesteros and Wendy Blatchford.

1. Approval of February 8th Board Minutes…Corbin motions to approve, Brandon seconds, all in favor.
2. Member Business…Steve Lapp would like to join the Board. Kyle motions to approve, Dawn seconds, all in favor. A club member reached out about whether players will be wearing masks during spring soccer. We need to research the requirements before a decision is made and Tina is willing to research. As of right now masks will be required for practices and games. 
3. Treasurer’s Report...Overall, we are looking good. Total income is down about $100K but expenses have been well controlled and are down about $75K. Corbin feels like we will be fine going forward.  We have approximately $16K in dues still to be collected. 
4. Registrar’s Report…Tina feels that having registrations come thru SI Play and then being uploaded to GotSoccer in an excel file next year would be better. CDYSL reports that there will be changes to the system next year. We currently have 290 complete registrations and 14 incomplete. Teams have been submitted to CDYSL for an official roster and are being returned quickly. She is still missing some pieces to complete some of the coach registrations. 
5. Scheduling…Kyle…Winter Scheduling…Winter scheduling is coming to an end. 
6. Scheduling…Kyle…Spring Scheduling…Gavin Park expects us to be able to go outside at the end of March. Kyle has asked the coaches for their spring practice schedules and will begin forming the spring schedule. Some goals were damaged over the winter and Gavin is working on having those replaced. SSHS turf field is open to rentals by teams.
7. [bookmark: _GoBack]Coaching – Rec – Kyle…Registration is open with currently just over 100 registered. Kyle expects about 300 registrations. Dates are set (April 17 – June 26) and fields have been reserved. Saratoga Rec cut their registration cost and will run on the same days as us. 
8. Winter Academy…Kyle…We have 16 currently registered and with some others waiting to register. The program is going well.
9. Coaching – DOC -- Jason…Session 3 has started and some teams are participating. The Comp team numbers are being supported by guest players. Firestorm will be joining with NYE at U16+ and NYE will partner with Ballston Spa at U14-. Jason is working with Cassidy Jones of Clifton Park to have them merge with our GU19 team for the season. Jason is transitioning out of being our DOC by the end of the soccer year as his job at Skidmore is taking more of his time than anticipated. Adam is willing to take over as DOC for both sides.
10. Coaching – DOC -- Adam…BU16 Comp has merged with the Select 2 team. TT numbers are increasing. Kyle and Adam have been working on U8 soccer development goals. They plan to develop the same for U10+. 
11. Coaching – League Play…Session 3 play has started. 
12. Coaching – TT/GK Training…We had 11 at last week’s GK training which is an increase. 
13. Coaching – GU19 Team Update…The GU16 Comp and GU19 have been merged into one team. There are 2 U15 girls that are interested in joining the team. We lost one player this week. CP is interested in joining with our GU19 team and Rob is willing to do this for tournaments. Rob estimates that he will have at least 13 players with a few more about to join. His team is playing Session 3. Corbin is concerned that we are not addressing this problem with a permanent solution. Is there a club policy? The DOC’s currently decide which teams the players are assigned to vs. our previous committee based decision. Should the better players from the next younger age group be moved up to support the older group? A conversation needs to occur to address this issue and develop a policy. 
14. Coaching – Virtual Content –Content has been emailed weekly to parents. Soccer curriculum talks are ongoing. Herman Johnson’s presentation was well received by those who attended the talk. Jacqueline has a contact with NYCFC who is willing to send us some virtual content. 
15. Fundraising and Sponsorship…Corbin is working with Dawn to let her know when sponsorships come in. We have 6 responses from our old sponsors thus far. Dick’s is offering $500 of equipment to us and 2 shop days for the club (possibly April 10-11) August 7-8 would be the Dick’s fall shop days. Sponsorship info has been shared with the club in the weekly emails. If you have ideas for other possible sponsors, please share those with Dawn. Dawn plans to step down after this soccer year and transition fundraising/sponsorship to Jacqueline. Jacqueline feels like our focus needs to be on fundraising vs. grant applications as there is info she needs before we can write grant applications and it seems our needs are more fundraising based. Jacqueline’s NYCFC contact is willing to do a winner’s basket for May Day, possibly do a day camp for our club, and also to invite the club to a NYCFC game if restrictions lift.
16. Managers…Marci Schuck is now all set. And the U8’s have a new manager.  
17. May Day…We currently have 66 teams registered for May Day (3 from VT, 1 from CT and the rest in NY) compared to 7 this time last month and about 15 are our teams. Comparing 2020 to 2021 registrations thru the end of Feb…we had 86 in 2020 and had 39 this year. Wendy feels that most teams are waiting to see what happens with COVID before registering and as such expects there will be many last minute registrations and overall fewer teams for MD 2021 tho. We are creating a new May Day medical release that will be a combination of our COVID waiver and Medical release…it will be uploaded to each team’s GotSoccer registration and will be less documentation for the team to upload. The Wilton board finally approved May Day at Gavin Park…this is not a step that we normally even hear about as it goes thru Gavin Park but the Wilton board was concerned about the event and Mad Dog. We will be signing a waiver for them as part of our lease for the event. Vincek fields will no longer be available for Gavin Park events and this includes May Day. I will be contacting the school district to arrange parking at Maple Ave with bussing to/from Gavin Park. The cost will be equivalent to the rent we paid for Vincek field but an added hassle for participants. Wendy has reached out to CDYSL & ENYYSA about whether teams from VT and CT (contiguous states) need to complete the NYS Traveler Form as the info on the form does not match the ENYYSA info. Wendy is reaching out to Mark Marino to verify the number of people at Gavin Park per NYS regulations…it will be the lesser of either 2 spectators per player or space required for social distancing (each person has 100 sq ft of space as of Nov 4th)? Is there a 500 person limit? FC Dutchmen would like to have a team exchange for our tournaments…Wendy is waiting for responses from our coaches to see who is available to participate. Managers collected bond checks in Feb and have begun turning those into Shirley. Gavin Park gave us several protocols to follow for the outdoor season and May Day. The next MD meeting will be Thursday March 11th at 7:00 pm via Zoom. Please contact Wendy if you’d like to be added to the meeting invite. 
18. Social Media/Website…Alex has been uploading the Board meeting minutes and those are caught up. Please send Wendy any info that you would like posted to Facebook. She will email Alex and Francis to see how to get video FB posts to appear on our website. Richie Snyder is willing to help with social media for the club and will present his ideas at the April Board meeting.
19. Paul Brock scholarship…We will be offering 2-$500 scholarships this year again for seniors that have played at least 3 years with the club. Shirley will be heading up the committee. The coaches will work on getting the info out to their players. 
20. Indoor facilities…Afrim’s has occupied the TreePad section of Charbs for their program. Our lease is solid thru May 2023. We need to look for indoor practice space for the 2021-2022 soccer season
21. By-Law Update…Brandon will look at the by-laws for edits needed for coaches to serve on the Board. 
22. Tina motions to adjourn, Wendy seconds, all in favor. 

Next Board Meeting:  Monday, April 12th at 7:00 pm




